
Marc Sewell 

108 Summit 

Llano, TX 78643 

325-247-2508 

January 20, 2015 

James A. Burkhart 

Public Information Coordinator’s Office 

General Counsel Division 

P.O. Box 12548 

Austin, TX 78711 

Subject: Open Government Complaint dated April 15, 2014 

Dear Mr. Burkhart, 

On September 11, 2014, you replied to my inquiry regarding my August 21, 2014 subject 

complaint. It has been 4 months since that last contact and I respectfully ask for an update. 

In your 9/11/14 letter, you stated that “The OAG has reviewed its files and has determined that 

it does not have any documents responsive to your request.” I did not ask for any documents 

from OAG so I assume you meant that your investigation found that the City of Llano did not 

have any documents responsive to my request that they forwarded to the OAG. Correct? 

Thus, with no documents to show a legally scheduled and held meeting, the Mayor of Llano 

admitted to an Open Meetings Act violation – on video tape and in written documents 

submitted with my complaint. Thus, confirmation of my complaint. 

In your 9/11/14 letter, you stated that “the [my] complaint is currently under review by 

members of the OAG’s Criminal Prosecutions Division.” May I please know the status of that 

investigation? 

Sincerely 

 

 

CC: Assistant Attorney General Karen Hattaway 

CC: Investigator Mr. Lance Kutnick 


